	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2021/2877

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Jennifer Dawson


	Flat 3

36 Fitzjohn's Avenue

London

NW3 5NB

	Proposal(s)

	Alterations to upper ground floor timber bay window at front and timber sash windows at rear, and provision of new bin store with screen fence in front garden

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	1
	No. of responses


	3

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	0
3
0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	Press advert 15/07/21 to 08/08/2021 and site notice 14/07/2021 to 07/08/2021
Consultation letters  were sent 09/07/2021 and reply was due by 30/07/2021

The CAAC and Heath and Hampstead Society were reconsulted 04/11/2021
The Heath and Hampstead Society comments:
1 “Please inform us when details become available. We must register an Objection till then.”
2 “The new windows are a real improvement. Objection withdrawn.”

Officer response 

 On re-consultation the objection was withdrawn.

Fitzjohns/Netherhall Conservation Area Advisory Committee comment:

“please provide documents on line for hcaac comments!”

Officer response 

 On re-consultation we received no response.

Neighbour comment (Daleham Gardens):

“We live in the building in front of the garden where the works will take place. Had we had been in the office during the week, this would have not affected us. But with the latest COVID guidelines people will still be working from home, especially in autumn/winter when a new wave will hit. Therefore it is mandatory that noise is reduced. Constructors have to be more considerate than usual. It is important that working conditions for those living near the location where works take place are not completely disrupted obliging people to take un-necessary commuting risks just to find a quiet place where to work.

Possibly it would make sense to have these works commence when COVID is over. If this cannot be done, then works need to be done for limited hours during the week and not during the weekend”

Officer response 

 All works should be conducted in accordance with the Camden Minimum Requirements regarding noise and construction hours of working which the applicant will be informed of by informative on the decision. 

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


